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Regular Meeting of the Vestry 

THE NEVIL MEMORIAL CHURCH OF ST. GEORGE, ARDMORE, PA 
Tuesday, February 2, 2021 

 
 

Present: Cheryl Ames, Fr. Joel Daniels, Cathy Hetznecker, Mary Hobart, Liz Havens, Steve Drabkowski, Rich Kirk, 
Frank Hadden, Paul Joslin, Andrew Coonradt  

Regrets:  

Conducted via Zoom as recommended by the diocese.  

 
 
REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM January 5, 2021       7:19 pm       
 

 Corrected minutes were circulated 
 Rich Kirk moved to accept the corrected minutes 
 Andy Coonradt seconded 
 Motion Approved   
                 

RECTOR’S REPORT           7:20 pm 
 Welcome to new vestry members 
 Vestry liaisons 

o Updating list 
o Vestry member check-ins 

 Continue liaison ministry 
 Reschedule coffee hour with each group 

 Covid and Lent/Easter 
o Need to decide services for Lent/Easter 
o Allow “The Watch” to proceed during the day 

 Lent book – Meeting God in Mark: Reflection on Lent 
 14th February Bishop requested our recognition of Absalom  

 
RECTOR’S WARDEN’S REPORT         8:04 pm 

 Vestry dues 
 $125 dues to be contributed to family in need, send in by end of February 

 
ACCOUNTING WARDEN’S REPORT        8:09 pm 

 Financial reports (submitted electronically)  
 Paul Joslin moved to accept the financial report 
 Rich Kirk seconded 
 Motion Approved 
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STEWARDSHIP           8:21 pm                                                                                                                              

 Report submitted electronically 
 
BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS         8:22 pm 

 Report submitted electronically 
 Flags need to be cleaned, talk with Joan Cesare 

 
 
SOCIAL, OUTREACH, CALENDAR, AND COMMUNICATIONS     8:29 pm 

 Report submitted electronically 
 Quizzo – February 27th.  Advertise in e-Tale $10/person 
 Cribbage – date to be determined, plan to be decided 

 
SHEEP CONCERNS           8:33 pm 
 
AFFIRMATIONS           8:36 pm 

 Lori Sweeney 
 
ADJOURNMENT                           9:00 pm 
 

 Frank Hadden moved to adjourn 
 Liz Havens seconded 
 Motion Approved 



Buildings and Grounds Report 
2/2/21 Vestry meeting 

 

1. Gus is going to build a new window well box and cover with 
flashing to go over the window well where we had issues during 
the ark flooding.   

2. Ethan from 24 hour door took measurements of the Sulgrave 
entrance door.  It will need to be custom made.  They are working 
on a design and proposal to replace the door as well as the 
archway of windows surrounding the door.   Stay tuned for the 
proposal. 

3. Minor thing: I noticed a couple of weeks ago that one of the flags 
hanging in the rear of the nave (near the baptismal area) has 
slipped down its flagpole.   It might not be a bad idea to look into 
how all of those flags can be cleaned.  

4. We need to get eyes back on the repairs needed for the rectory 
porch beams as well as the beams outside of the rectory dining 
room 
 
 
 

 

 






